CRCA CANDIDACY COMMITTEE
Incorporating deputies for contact with the Reformed Theological College

Secretary:

H. Vanderstoep

49 Pitman Street

NEWCOMB VIC 3219

Ph. 03 5248 3827

email: h.vanderstoep@optusnet.com.au
Friday 16 August 2013

To the Sessions/Church Councils

Christian Reformed Churches of Australia

Re:
Vicariate for Stephen Coleman

Dear brothers,

I’m writing to inform you of the availability, Lord willing, of Stephen Coleman for a vicariate, if possible, beginning in January 2014 for the duration of 12 months.

The vicariate is an important practical and final stage in the preparation of a student for pastoral ministry. Ministers who are able to function as pastors/mentors for a vicar and congregations that are able to host a student for this vicariate experience are making a significant contribution to the training of our future ministers and the future of our churches as a whole.

We would ask you to prayerfully consider whether you would be able to have Stephen as a vicar in your church for a 12 month period commencing in January next year. I have attached Stephen’s ministry profile for your information. Please feel free to contact me for further information or advice.
Applications should be submitted as soon as possible, but definitely before Friday 18 October 2013.
I have also attached with this letter some Synodical documents that relate to a vicariate, including some information about financial assistance available to churches who wish to apply for a vicar.

We would like to draw your attention again to the continuing need for pastors in our churches. May we recommend that you encourage capable and suitable men in your congregations to consider a call to the pastoral ministry? The TASK3 program being offered at the RTC provides a very practical way for men to begin to test a possible calling to pastoral ministry. For more information go to the RTC website, www.rtc.vic.edu.au
May the Lord bless you as you each in your own congregations support the Reformed Theological College in preparing men and women for the work of ministry, and as you consider whether perhaps this is the time for your church to apply for a vicar.

Yours in the service of our Lord,
Henriet Vanderstoep

Rev. Nauta (Chairman), Mrs. H. Vanderstoep (Secr.), Rev. L. Douma, Rev. C. Berends,
Rev R. P. Tuit, Rev. R. Noppers, Mrs. M. Thompson, Mr. C. Warren, Rev. J. Hartog,

Rev. J. Zuidema


